










Public Comment #1 For: Board of Water Commissioner’s 7-19-2023 Meeting 

Previously For: 12-8-22 Planning Commission Meeting – Agenda Item: Public Comments 

WATER TALK 

Disclaimer: My talk here is strictly as a water user, and I profess not to imply I’m an expert on anything 
I’m about to say! 

Back when I was in 8TH grade, I got the privilege for “Job Day” to attend and learn about the inner 
workings of the Los Angeles Metropolitan Department of Water and Power. My primary thought and 
concern then was – I wonder where we are going for lunch! I can now only blame the “Teenager 
Syndrome” for my indifference back then. 

LA’s main water sources then and now still come from ground water, California state’s interconnected 
water projects, and primarily the Colorado River Aqueduct. Back then they were serving a population 
of 9 million, now, 60 years later – the serviced population is 19 million. Unfortunately, I’m sure a large 
portion of its citizenry takes it for granted. 

Today, I now have started to suffer from “The Old Man Syndrome” with justifiable concerns of the 
wellbeing of one of our most important natural resources - the Rogue Water Basin. At some point, will 
our growing population’s demand for water exceed the available natural water sources for the Rogue 
Basin? Thankfully, the recent awarding of $97 million dollars to the Medford Water Commission’s 
Water Supply Resiliency Program will help to potentially mitigate water issues for years to come. 

However, in addition to all the great work of various Water Conservation groups and those in the 
profession of water management to include the Medford Water Commission, in the Rogue Basin; we 
all - as individuals, also need to serve as gate keepers of this precious resource. This primarily means 
that all of those that serve on various county and city commissions and committees in the Rogue Basin 
have the shared responsibility to help protect and insure the future viability of our water sources. 

We have been so fortunate to inherit an exceptional water system due mainly in part to the 
foresightedness of our forefathers. Please keep their earlier efforts in mind when evaluating any newly 
proposed developments; for our water sources have become more precious than ever lately because 
of the several years of the ongoing drought and hotter summers. 

We all need to be shepherds of our available water sources and I only ask for all of you to be 
conscientious stewards and carry forward due diligence on this matter. It ultimately affects every one 
of our lives and the variety of wildlife species around us. I only wish I could come back here in another 
60 years to find out that all is well in the Rogue Water Basin. 

 Sincerely – Gary Sumrak, 2485 Pinebrook Circle, Medford, OR 97504 

 

  



Public Comment #2 For: Board of Water Commissioner’s 7-19-2023 Meeting 

RESIDENTIAL WATER CONSERVATION IDEAS 

 

With my Public Comment #1 submittal serving as a personal introduction on the topic of water 
conservation in the Rogue Water Basin, my hope here would be for the establishment of 
preliminary water conservation codes to govern water use for all users, when our advanced 
knowledge of available water source/supply becomes marginal. In particular, to be addressed 
here, would be code related water conservation restrictions for new residential buildouts. 

Per Planning Director Matt Brinkley, over the next 20 years it is anticipated 13,000 new 
residential buildings (single family homes, apartments, and townhouses) will need to be 
constructed to support a population increase somewhere between 20,000 to 30,000 new 
citizens. At this time, this does not include any additional commercial or industrial expansion. 

With that kind of residential building increase in mind, it may be necessary to place various 
municipal code level restrictions on high water use features like - swimming and lap pools, 
ponds, high water use landscape features, large in-house bathtubs and jacuzzies tubs, outdoor 
hot tubs/jacuzzies, and lawns. The use of newer generation water-wise household fixtures and 
appliances should be encouraged and possibly be made mandatory. Also, the planting and use 
of drought tolerant plants should be accentuated. 

The MWC staff and Board members do a fantastic job managing and maintaining our extensive 
water supply system and its ongoing water conservation efforts. But we now more than likely 
need to take a more proactive approach to better govern future water consumption to include 
outlining cities supplied by the MWC. 

The City of Medford is nearing the finalization and adoption of the Climate Change Adaptation 
and Resilience Plan (CCARP). Hopefully with the participation of the Planning Department, all 
commissions, council members, the MWC, and to include citizen’s input; an equitable solution 
can be reached that serves across all social economic standings to govern our water use in 
relation to the available water supply. 

This is probably one of the more significant issues and challenges we will be facing in the 
coming years due to the unknown severity and consequences of a potential ongoing drought. 

Thanks for listening. 

Sincerely – Gary Sumrak, 2485 Pinebrook Circle, Medford, OR 97504 

   

 

 


